September 17, 2013

Dear Chairman Rockefeller and Members of the U. S. Senate Committee on
Commerce, Science, & Transportation:

We write to urge you specifically to ask Federal Communications
Commission nominee Michael P. O’Rielly whether he will vigorously enforce the
federal decency law if he is confirmed by the Senate.

The quality of life in America increasingly depends on a responsible media.
The FCC is meant to play an essential role in uplifting television standards by
enforcing the federal decency law, 18 USC Section 1464, against television networks
which are licensed to broadcast only that which is “in the public interest.” As a
member of the U. S. Senate Committee on Commerce, Science, and Transportation,
you play a key oversight role with respect to the FCC; and in that oversight capacity,
you have no more important role than in confirming those nominated to serve on
the five-member Commission.

The American public has a right to decency at home, and no network or
shock jock has the right to invade that sacred space with indecent programming
outside the safe-harbor period. Yet, the immediate past chairman of the FCC, Julius
Genachowski, refused to bring even one enforcement action on indecency during his
four years in office. This failure of responsibility must not be allowed to continue.

After two recent U. S. Supreme Court decisions, FCC v. Fox, 129 S. Ct. 1800
(2009) (Fox I) and FCCv. Fox, 132 S. Ct. 2307 (2012) (Fox II) it is clear that the FCC
has full authority to enforce the federal decency law. It is thus now time for the
Commission to do its job and ensure the public airwaves are not filled with nudity
and profanity, especially during the times of day when children are likely to be in
the viewing audience.

There is no question that broadcast decency is a critical issue with the
American public. More than 100,000 citizens submitted comments recently to the
FCC in opposition to a proposed weakening of decency enforcement standards. Only
the television networks, their agents, and a handful of their supporters endorsed a
weakening of the indecency law.

The American people have had enough. We will be patient no longer. We
will not sit by while the public airwaves are filled with pornographic images and
profane speech.

Senator, please make sure that nominee Michael P. O’Rielly pledges to
vigorously enforce the federal decency law before you vote in favor of his

nomination to the FCC.

CC: Members of the U.S. Senate



Sincerely,

L. Brent Bozell III, President
Media Research Center

Tim Winter, President
Parents Television Council

Tony Perkins, President
Family Research Council

Tom North, President
Decent TV

Frank Cannon, President
American Principles Project

David Barton
WallBuilders

Penny Young Nance, President, CEO
Concerned Women for America

Dr. Ted Baehr, Chairman
Christian Film & Television
Commission®

Tom Minnery, Senior Vice President
Focus on the Family

Janice Shaw Crouse, Ph.D.
Executive Director and Senior Fellow
The Beverly LaHaye Institute

Morton Blackwell, Chairman
The Weyrich Lunch

Dawn Hawkins, Executive Director
Morality in Media

Phil Burress, President
Citizens for Community Values Action

Jim Backlin
Christian Coalition of America

William J. Murray, Chairman
Religious Freedom Coalition

Tim Wildmon, President
American Family Association

Patrick A. Trueman, President
Morality in Media

Josh D McDowell, President
Josh McDowell Ministries,
Author/Speaker

Michael P. Farris, Chancellor
Patrick Henry College

John D. Foubert, Ph.D.,
National President
One in Four

Mathew Staver
Chairman
Liberty Counsel Action

Jan Garbett
President,
Women for Decency

David Caton, President
Florida Family Association, Inc

Lawrence E. Gill
Abilene, TX 79604

Larry Jacobs, Managing Director
World Congress of Families

Tom Shields, Chairman
Coalition for Marriage and Family

Joe Ortwerth
Executive Director
Missouri Family Policy Council

C. Preston Noell II], President
Tradition, Family, Property, Inc.

Mike McManus, President
Marriage Savers

Maurine Proctor
Editor-in-chief
Meridian Magazine



Bill Johnson, President
American Decency Association

Phillip Cosby, State Director
American Family Assoc. of KS & MO

Kris Mineau, President
Massachusetts Family Institute

Tiffany Leeper, M.A.

Founder & President, Girls Against Porn &
Human Trafficking

Chief Liberation Officer, The Gentlemen's
Posse

Chuck Hurley, Esq.

Vice-President and Chief Counsel, The
FAMILY LEADER; President, The FAMiLY
LEADER Foundation

Julaine K. Appling, President
Wisconsin Family Council

Kent Ostrander
The Family Foundation of KY

Rev. Jason J. McGuire
President

New Yorker’s Family Research
Foundation

Micah Clark
Executive Director
American Family Association of Indiana

David E. Smith, Executive Director
[llinois Family Institute

David Fowler, ].D., President
Family Action of Tennessee, Inc.

Patrick Mangan, Executive Director
Citizens for Community Values of Indiana
Ambassador, Alliance Defending Freedom

Dan Kleinman
Library Watchdog
SafeLibraries

Gary Glenn, President
American Family Association of Michigan

Ann Redding, President
Christian Action League of Minnesota

Judith Gelernter Reisman, Ph.D.
Visiting Professor of Law
Liberty School of Law

Daniel Weiss, President
The Brushfires Foundation

Robert Kammer, President
Maryland Coalition Against Pornography

Rita G. Covelle, President
Morality in Media of Massachusetts

Arthur Goldberg
Co-Director, JONAH International

Elaine Silodor Berk
Co-Director, JONAH International

Cathi Herrod, President
Center for Arizona Policy

John Helmberger, CEO
Minnesota Family Council & Institute

Laura J. Lederer, President
Global Centurion Foundation

Monica Boyer
Kosciusko Silent NO More

Tony Nassif. Founder/President
Cedars Cultural & Educational Foundation

Russ Warner, President & CEO
ContentWatch, Inc., Salt Lake City, UT

Diane Gramley, President
American Family Association of
Pennsylvania

Sharon Slater, President
Family Watch International

Pamela Atkinson, Chair
Utah Coalition Against Pornography

Craig Cobia, Ph.D., Chairman
Citizens for Decency



Ralph Yarro, President
A Better Internet Foundation & CP80

Carl Herbster, Ph.D.
Advance USA

Rabbi Yehuda Levin
Rabbinical. Alliance. Of America

Gary Marx, Executive Director
Faith & Freedom Coalition

Don Feder, President
Don Feder Associates

Rick Schatz, CEO
pureHope

Jill C. Manning, Ph.D., LMFT
Family Therapist & Researcher

Janet LaRue, Esq.
Author/Speaker

John Stemberger
President & General Counsel
Florida Family Policy Council

Michael Geer, President
Pennsylvania Family
Institute/Council /PAC

Karen Testerman
First Principles New Hampshire



